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Davies and McCarthy Re-elected, Krzeminski to Fill Unexpired Term 
Elections at the Annual Meeting held Sunday, June 14 at 4:00 pm resulted in the 
re-election of Lee Davies and Colleen McCarthy. Suzanne Krzeminski was 
elected to fill the unexpired term of Janet Greene, who recently resigned. 

Highlights of the Annual Meeting will be published at a later date. 

Watching you watching me ... 

Two pups from our resident fox family, playing near the office 
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Highlights of May Board of Managers Meeting 

E D G E W A T E R C O M U N I T Y  N E W S L E T T E R  

 

BOARD OF MANAGERS 

 

Lee Davies, President 

(716) 720-2649 

captdavies@yahoo.com 

 

Colleen McCarthy, 1st Vice President 

(770) 289-5840 

mcbourne32@gmail.com 

 

Suzanne Krzeminski, 2nd Vice President 

(716) 713-2397 

skrzeminski9723@gmail.com 

 

Lee Jette, Treasurer 

(540) 550-7806 

phoneman22644@gmail.com 

 

Kimberly Alonge, Secretary 

(716) 753-0453 

68elvis@gmail.com 

The board of managers meeting was held on May 30, 2020, at 
11:00am via Go to Meeting. Highlights of the meeting are: 
 The community vegetable garden is tilled, weeded, and 

almost full with beautiful plants.   
 The new blower motor is here; but there are a couple of 

snags being taken care of for performance. 
 The firepit installation is moving along nicely and we should 

start to see some activity soon.  
 Although the pool is cleaned and ready to open, the 

Chautauqua County Health Department ordered that the pool 
and surrounding area must remain closed during the 
pandemic. The order applies to the gym too. 

 The Chautauqua County Health Department instructed the 
Association that returning seasonal residents must self-
quarantine for a period of two weeks, once arriving to 
Edgewater Condominium. 

 A reminder to all residents to wipe down all community use 
areas, such as the laundry room, railings, etc. when finished. 

 The Beautification Committee is seeking active members.  
Thank you to the residents who prepared and planted 
geraniums this year.  

 Ballots were mailed on May 30th for the upcoming election 
on June 14th.  

 Residents received information on how to contact Spectrum 
to sign up for the service and receive equipment.  Those that 
already have done so are receiving equipment quickly.  

 Trees donated through the Village of Westfield program have 
been planted.  

 The board approved a proposal from homeowner Darlene 
Golibersuch to purchase a playset, at her expense, for the 
Association. This is to replace the playset previously 
destroyed in the windstorm earlier this year.  

 The next meeting is scheduled for June 14, 2020 at 4:00 PM 
via GoToMeeting 

Kimberly Alonge 

mailto:captdavies@yahoo.com
mailto:mcbourne32@gmail.com
mailto:skrzeminski9723@gmail.com
mailto:tomsuz916@gmail.com
mailto:phoneman22644@gmail.com
mailto:68elvis@gmail.com
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Because the group is private, you must be invited to join by a current member and then approved to join by an 
administrator of the group. This setting ensures the group page’s content is hidden and only visible to our 
members.   
 
There are three ways to join:  
1. Current group members can invite you if you are on their Facebook Friends list. Administrators will see all 
pending invitations.  
 
2. From Facebook, search for Edgewater Condominium Association. Click on Join Group where an 
administrator will add you.  
 
3. Residents can also be invited by email to join the private group. This method will allow an automated email 
invite. The email will contain the senders name, the name of the group and a "Join Group" button you can 
click to accept the invitation to the group.  If a recipient is not a Facebook member, he or she is required to 
sign up for Facebook before he or she can join the group. 
 
We look forward to sharing with you! Please reach out to Kimberly Alonge at 68elvis@gmail.com with any 
questions.  

Here’s How to Join the Edgewater Private Facebook Group 

Messages from Our Residents ... 
Ray and Susan Mapston, 1205 

As if to verify a principal reason why we traditionally migrate to western New York for the 
summer months, a front page article in today's newspaper put us on notice. 

Temperatures in St. George are expected to hit the triple-digits for the first time in 2020 and 
unrelenting sunshine is on the way, according to the article. The National weather Service has 
issued an excessive heat watch for the St. George area on Thursday and Friday. "Dangerous 
early season heat with daily maximum temperatures of 103 to 106 degrees expected around 
the St. George area."   

Southern Utah is blazing hot because it's elevation and climate are similar to the dry, hot 
deserts of southern Nevada and parts of Arizona. Fortunately,we are experienced in dealing 
with the high temperatures so that's really not a problem.  To beat the heat and stay cool, we 
get our outdoor chores done early in the day and avoid outdoor activities in the late afternoon. 
The comfortable cool lower section of our home with Susan's sewing/quilting center, my 
office,  bedroom, bathroom and clothes washing area makes a big difference during those hot 
days.  

We will be thinking of Edgewater and Westfield but life is also good here in Utah's Dixie. 

Ray 

mailto:68elvis@gmail.com
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Messages from Our Residents ... 
John and Cathy Rathmell, 301 

Not much has changed in Lancaster, PA. Slowly things are opening up and most people are 
being cautious. Cathy and I have found that we are being more observant on our “nature” 
walks and have identified over 25 species of birds, including an Eastern Kingbird which was a 
new one for us. Also we find that we are having more time to think about things... like the real 
meaning of Memorial Day. We think from now on we’ll wish people to have a “Meaningful 
Memorial Day”. John went out and played taps on his trombone at 3:00 on Monday. Finally, 
we are happy that the Chautauqua Institution will be doing a bunch of programming on-line... 
we were worried that it would be a total shutdown so this is a real positive.  
Be safe everyone! 
John n Cathy 

Marilyn and Norm Gollnitz, 1002 

As of now we have been “self isolating” for 84 days...with an occasional outing to the bank, 
drive by visiting with our kids, trips to the grocery store in the dark of night, and visiting with 
neighbors sitting outside. The weather has been a gift and the sunsets are spectacular. Don’t 
know whether it’s because we are noticing the sunsets more, but they seem to be more of a gift 
nowadays. We have been doing little projects with more on the horizon. Gotta keep busy, can 
only watch so much Netflix! 

We are happy to see people returning and sad that a few won’t be here this summer. Hopefully 
we will have good turn outs for Winey Wednesdays since those will be our “ social activities” 
for the summer and when the fire pit is complete we can have some lovely gatherings after 
dark. Be happy and well. ☺ 

Enjoying a run in the Dog Park 
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WINEY WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
There will be no sharing of food, wear a mask if you wish and we will stay 6 feet 
apart. 

JUNE  17, 24, JULY  2, 8 
Behind L building 4:00  Please bring a chair, byob and your own snack (optional)  

JULY 15, 22, 29, AUGUST 5, 12 
By wildflower garden behind M & N buildings 

AUGUST 19, 26, SEPTEMBER 2, 9 
Location as yet to be determined. 

In the event of rain we can move to the pool building. 
If you have any questions please call Marilyn Gollnitz 326-2992 

New Employee Jerry Gelencser Readies the Pool 

Welcome our newest employee, Jerome (Jerry) Gelencser, as 
he readies the pool for opening. 

The pool will be opened as soon as we receive County Health 
Department safety plan instructions along with our Operating 
Permit. As soon as we receive more information, guidelines 
will be posted to comply with the NY Forward COVID 
Management. 


